October 7, 2005

The Honorable Carl Levin



The Honorable Debbie Stabenow

United States Senate




United States Senate

Washington, DC  20510



Washington, DC  20510

Dear Senators Levin and Stabenow:

On behalf of the Peace and Justice Committee of St. Francis of Assisi Parish, Ann Arbor, Michigan, we are writing to urge your support for Hurricane Katrina Tax Relief Bill of 2005 (s. 1696).  We have undertaken our own work to support those suffering from Katrina (monetary donations, a personal care kit drive, letters, and prayers), but we also believe that the federal government must take swift and just action. Please do all that you can to pass this bill immediately.

Attached you will find the letter sent to Senators Grassley and Baucus by the United States Conference of Bishops, Catholic Charities USA, and the Catholic Health Association. We strongly endorse this letter in its entirety.
        

As Catholics, we are committed to the ideals of Catholic social teaching. These beliefs mean that we must pay attention to and respect the most vulnerable in our society. To quote from the letter, “Our faith insists that the poor and vulnerable should have first claim on our common efforts.  They cannot be left behind once again.” We repeat: the poor and vulnerable cannot be left behind. In the wake of this disaster, we must dig deep in our souls to do what is necessary, and we urge you to help at the federal level.  

Thank you for your efforts to attend quickly to the needs of Katrina’s victims. 

Sincerely,

